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SENT VIA E-MAIL AND U.S. MAIL

MEMORANDUM

TO: Service List, Bell Atlantic Tariff M.D.T.E. No. 17, D.T.E. 98-57-Phase III

FROM: Cathy Carpino, Hearing Officer (617)305-3622

DATE: May 25, 2000

RE: Procedural Schedule, Ground Rules, Service List

CC: Mary Cottrell, Secretary

The Department of Telecommunications and Energy ("Department") suspended Bell 
Atlantic-Massachusetts' ("Bell Atlantic") Digital Subscriber Line Compliance Filing 
today, May 25, 2000, pending further investigation. Bell Atlantic's proposed xDSL 
and line sharing tariff offerings, filed with the Department on May 5, 2000, were to
go into effect on June 4 and June 6, 2000. In the spirit of the Federal 
Communications Commission's statement that "any delay in the provision of the high 
frequency portion of the loop will have a significant adverse impact on competition 
in the provision of advanced services to customers . . . especially in residential 
and small business markets," the Department has decided to suspend the proposed 
tariff only until September 18, 2000. See Deployment of Wireline Services Offering 
Advanced Telecommunications Capability and Implementation of the Local Competition 
Provisions of the Telecommunications Act of 1996, CC Docket Nos. 98-147, 
96-98, Third Report and Order in CC Docket No. 98-147 and Fourth Report and Order in
CC Docket No. 96-98, FCC 99-355 at ¶ 161 (rel. Dec. 9, 1999).

The schedule for Phase III is set forth below. If your company or client intends to 
sponsor a witness and the witness is unavailable July 28th and 29th, please let me 
know immediately. The Department may revisit this schedule only if a party certifies
in writing to the Department that it intends to sponsor a witness and this witness 
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cannot appear on either of these dates. This sworn certification will also list the 
dates the witness, who shall be named, is available, and shall contain an 
explanation of why the party is unable to provide another witness to adequately 
represent it in this proceeding. 

Schedule for DTE 98-57-Phase III

May 25, 2000 Discovery begins, responses due within 7 days of receipt

June 16, 2000 Bell Atlantic direct testimony due

June 28, 2000 Intervenor direct testimony due

July 10, 2000 Bell Atlantic rebuttal testimony due

July 17, 2000 Close of discovery

July 27-28, 2000 Evidentiary hearings

August 3, 2000 Responses to record requests due

August 10, 2000 Initial briefs due

August 18, 2000 Reply briefs due

September 18, 2000 Department issues order
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Ground Rules

This proceeding shall be conducted in accordance with the provisions of G.L. c. 30A 
and 220 C.M.R. §§ 1.00 et seq., the Procedural Rules of the Department. In addition,
the following ground rules shall apply to the conduct of the proceedings in this 
matter:

1. Information Requests

Information requests are prehearing discovery in the nature of interrogatories and 
requests for documents (Mass. R. Civ. P. 33, 34).

Parties shall respond to information requests within seven (7) calendar days of 
receipt of the request, unless otherwise indicated. Where the computed response date
is a Saturday, Sunday, or legal holiday, the response shall be due on the next 
following Department business day. The parties must first attempt resolution of any 
discovery dispute before coming to the Department for assistance.

For purposes of discovery, a document shall be deemed to include writings, drawings,
graphs, charts, photographs, phono-records, and other data compilations from which 
data can be obtained, or translated, if necessary, by the respondent through 
detection devices into reasonably usable form.

2. Exchange of Materials

The parties shall make arrangements for the expeditious exchange of materials, 
particularly discovery material, through the use of e-mail, hand delivery, facsimile
transmission ("FAX"), or other speedy means of delivery. Unless otherwise not 
feasible, the use of mail delivery should be avoided in the exchange of discovery 
material. Where material is delivered by means of e-mail or FAX, a follow-up copy of
the material must be otherwise delivered (use of mail delivery may be appropriate).

3. Record Requests
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Responses to record requests are written substitutes to oral answers where fault of 
memory or complexity of subject precludes a responsive answer by the witness in the 
hearing. As such, they are part of the record and the evidence, unless challenged as
unresponsive and expunged in whole or part. Record requests shall not be used as a 
substitute for discovery or as a substitute for re-direct examination.

Objections to record requests shall be made at the time the request is made, and in 
no event later than the end of the next Department working day.

4. Protected Material

Where information or material is sought that is considered proprietary or protected 
by one party, the parties should discuss the use of a non-disclosure agreement 
before coming to the Department for protection or compelled submission.

The Department will make a reasonable effort to extend protection where appropriate 
within the requirements of the law and in consideration of the policy interests 
regarding public access. A party requesting proprietary treatment must submit its 
request in writing and state the reasons therefore. The party seeking such treatment
has the burden to demonstrate that the materials should be afforded the treatment 
requested in light of the presumption that such information is a public record.

5. Format of Document Filings

All discovery and record request documents filed with the Department and all 
documents offered as exhibits shall be accurately punched to fit a standard 
three-hole binder. All documents shall be accompanied by a cover letter describing 
the filing and noting the distribution of copies.

Responses to information and record requests shall contain the following 
information: (1) set and question number, (2) recitation of request, and (3) 
identity of person who will support the response.

6. Offering of Exhibits

The proponent of an exhibit must offer the Department four (4) bench copies of the 
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proposed exhibit (standard three-hole punch). Nonconforming documents will not be 
marked. Where material exceeding 25 pages is offered for marking and such material 
is already in the possession of all parties (e.g., information request responses), 
the proponent may, no later than 9:00 a.m. on the day the material is to be offered 
for marking, inform all parties and Department staff of the intended use of such 
material. Nonetheless, the proponent of any such document must provide the Hearing 
Officer with a punched copy for marking.

If only a part of a document is offered for marking and another party wishes to use 
the omitted part(s) in questioning or on brief, then that party must enter the 
missing part(s) into the record.

Before the close of hearings, each party that offers exhibits shall submit a listing
for those exhibits that presents (1) the exhibit number and (2) a description of the
exhibit.

7. Late Filed Exhibits

Exhibits offered after the close of the hearings, if objected to by any party, labor
under a heavy burden of untimeliness, for they would not be subject to 
cross-examination or rebuttal. Late-filed exhibits must be accompanied by a motion 
to reopen the record and supported by appropriate affidavits. Only for good cause 
shown, in the face of an objection, will such exhibits be marked and admitted into 
evidence.

8. Exhibit Format

Any exhibit offered in this proceeding must contain an internally consistent and 
usable form of referencing. While most documents that are offered as exhibits have 
pre-numbered pages, some offered exhibits (especially those exhibits consisting of 
excerpts from more than one document or consisting of a compilation of notes) have 
pages that are not numbered or are not consistently numbered.

Documents of three pages or more without a preexisting referencing system must be 
marked with consecutive page numbers before the document is offered as an exhibit or
before it is otherwise distributed for use in the hearing. Where it is necessary to 
supply page numbers for an exhibit, the proponent of the exhibit should add the 
numbers in some way that differentiates the additions from the preexisting text and 
should identify his method of addition on the record upon presentation for marking.
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Documents without an acceptable referencing system will not be marked for 
identification and may not be used at the hearing.

9. Number of Copies

The Department requires copies to be filed in the following numbers:

Pre-filed Testimony - 1 original and 2 copies

Information Requests and Responses - 1 original and 2 copies

Responses to Record Requests - 1 original and 2 copies

Bulk Responses (100 pages or more) - 1 original and 1 copy

Pleadings, Briefs, Motions, Memoranda - 1 original and 2 copies

Parties must also provide each Department staffer listed on the service list with 
her or his own copy. Further, the Hearing Officer requires two (2) copies of every 
filing.

10. Address of Filings

The original of all filings must be filed with Mary Cottrell, Secretary of the 
Department. 

11. Communications Between the Parties

Where information requests are sent to a party by means of FAX (see ground rule 
number 2), the FAX must be accompanied by telephone notification of the 
transmission. Failure to make prompt telephone notification may affect the timing of
the response to the information request.

12. Hearing Arrangements
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Evidentiary hearings will be conducted at the Department's offices at One South 
Station, Second Floor, Boston, Massachusetts, unless otherwise advised. These 
hearings will begin each day at 10:00 a.m.

These ground rules are deemed consistent with the orderly conduct of this 
proceeding. Exceptions to any ground rule may be made by the Hearing Officer for 
good cause shown.

Service List

Cathy Carpino, Hearing Officer

Massachusetts Department of Telecommunications and Energy

One South Station, 2nd Floor

Boston, MA 02110

phone: 617-305-3622

fax: 617-345-9103

e-mail:cathy.carpino@state.ma.us

Michael Isenberg, Director, Telecom Division

Massachusetts Department of Telecommunications and Energy

One South Station, 2nd Floor

Boston, MA 02110

phone: 617-305-3744

fax: 617-478-2588

e-mail:mike.isenberg@state.ma.us

Sharon Ballard, Analyst

Massachusetts Department of Telecommunications and Energy

One South Station

Boston, MA 02110
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phone: 617-305-3500

fax: 617-478-2588

e-mail:sharon.ballard@state.ma.us

Jeesoo Hong, Analyst

Massachusetts Department of Telecommunications and Energy

One South Station

Boston, MA 02110

phone: 617-305-3500

fax: 617-478-2588

e-mail: jee.soo.hong@state.ma.us

Mary Cottrell, Secretary

Massachusetts Department of Telecommunications and Energy

One South Station, 2nd Floor

Boston, MA 02110

phone: 617-305-3500

fax: 617-345-9101

Bruce P. Beausejour, Esq.

Barbara Anne Sousa, Esq.

Keefe B. Clemons, Esq.

Bell Atlantic - Massachusetts

185 Franklin Street

Boston, MA 02110-1585

phone: 617-743-2445

fax: 617-737-0648

e-mail:bruce.p.beausejour@bellatlantic.com; barbara.a.sousa@bellatlantic.com;

keefe.b.clemons@bellatlantic.com

Page 8



Untitled
- and - 

Stephen H. August 

Keegan, Werlin & Pabian

21 Custom House Street

Boston, MA 02110-3525

phone: 617-951-1400

fax: 617-951-1354

e-mail:saugust@kwplaw.com

FOR: BELL ATLANTIC-MASSACHUSETTS

Petitioner

Thomas Reilly

Attorney General

By: Karlen J. Reed

Assistant Attorney General

200 Portland Street, 4th Floor

Boston, MA 02114

phone: 617-727-2200 ext. 3436

fax: 617-727-1047

e-mail:karlen.reed@ago.state.ma.us

Intervenor

Melinda Milberg, Esq.

AT&T Communications, Inc.

32 Avenue of the Americas, Room 2700

New York, NY 10013

phone: 212-387-5617

fax: 212-387-5613

- and -

Patricia Jacobs, Ph.D.

Manager for Government Affairs
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AT&T Communications of New England, Inc.

99 Bedford Street

Boston, MA 02111

Phone: 617-574-3256

Fax: 617-574-3274

e-mail:pjacobs@lga.att.com 

- and -

Jay E. Gruber, Esq.

Jeffrey F. Jones, Esq.

Kenneth W. Salinger, Esq.

Palmer & Dodge, LLP

One Beacon Street

Boston, MA 02108-3190

phone: 617-573-0449

fax: 617-227-4420

e-mail:jgruber@palmerdodge.com; jjones@palmerdodge.com; ksalinger@palmerdodge.com

FOR: AT&T COMMUNICATIONS OF NEW ENGLAND, INC.

Intervenor

Susan Jin Davis, Esq.

Antony Petrilla, Esq.

Covad Communications Company

Hamilton Square

600 14th Street, NW, Suite 750

Washington, DC 20005

phone: 202-220-0408 (Jin Davis)

202-220-0418 (Petrilla)

fax: 202-434-8932

e-mail: sjdavis@covad.com; apetrilla@covad.com

Intervenor
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E. Ashton Johnston, Esq.

J. Todd Metcalf, Esq.

Piper, Marbury, Rudnick & Wolfe, LLP

1200 19th Street, NW

Washington, DC

phone: 202-861-3900

fax: 202-223-2085 

e-mail: ashton.johnston@piperrudnick.com

FOR: DIGITAL BROADBAND COMMUNICATIONS, INC.

Intervenor

William J. Rooney, Esq.

General Counsel

Global NAPs, Inc.

10 Merrymount Road

Quincy, MA 02169

phone: 617-689-3200

fax: 617-507-5221

e-mail:wrooney@gnaps.com

Intervenor

Ellen W. Schmidt, Esq.

Counsel, Director of Regulatory Affairs

MediaOne Telecommunications of Massachusetts, Inc.

6 Campanelli Drive

Andover, MA 01810

phone: 978-683-5500x2044

fax: 978-683-7057

e-mail:eschmidt@mediaone.com

Intervenor
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Michael D'Angelo, Esq.

NEXTLINK, 5th Floor

45 Eisenhower Drive

Paramus, NJ 07652

phone: 201-226-3675

fax: 201-226-0254

e-mail:mdangelo@nextlink.net

Intervenor

John Farley

Network Plus, Inc.

1 World Trade Center, Suite 8121

New York, NY 10048

phone: 212-894-2400

fax: 212-432-7111

Intervenor

Glenn A. Harris, Esq.

NorthPoint Communications

222 Sutter Street, 7th Floor

San Francisco, CA 94108

phone: 415-365-6095

fax: 415-403-4004

e-mail:gharris@northpointcom.com

Intervenor

Jeffrey Blumenfeld, Esq.

Elise P.W. Kiely, Esq.
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James R. Scheltema

Helene J. Courard, Esq.

Blumenfeld & Cohen

1615 M Street, N.W.

Suite 700

Washington, DC 20036

phone: 202-955-6300

fax: 202-955-6460

e-mail:Elise@technologylaw.com; Jim@technologylaw.com; Helene@technologylaw.com

- and -

John C. Ottenberg, Esq.

Ottenberg & Dunkless, LLP

155 Federal Street

Boston, MA 02110

phone: 617-357-0220

fax: 617-357-0215

e-mail:ottenberg@ottenbergdunkless.com 

FOR: RHYTHMS LINKS (formerly ACI CORP. D/B/A ACCELERATED CONNECTIONS, INC.)

Intervenor

Douglas Denny-Brown, Esq.

RNK Inc.

1044 Central Street

Stoughton, MA 02072

phone: 781-297-9831

fax: 781-297-9836

e-mail:dougdb@rnktel.com

Intervenor

Christopher Moore, Esq.

Sprint Communications Company, L.P.
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1850 M Street, N.W., Suite 1110

Washington, DC 20036

phone: 202-828-7425

fax: 202-828-7403

e-mail:christopher.d.moore@mail.sprint.com

Intervenor

Hope H. Barbulescu, Esq.

Christopher McDonald, Esq.

WorldCom, Inc.

200 Park Avenue, 6th Floor

New York, NY 10166

phone: 212-519-4093 (Barbulescu)

212-519-4164 (McDonald)

fax: 212-519-4569

e-mail:hope.h.barbulescu@wcom.com; christopher.mcdonald@wcom.com 

- and -

Alan D. Mandl, Esq.

Mandl & Mandl, LLP

10 Post Office Square-6th Floor

Boston, MA 02109

phone: 617-556-1998

fax: 617-422-0946

e-mail:amandl@earthlink.net 

FOR: WORLDCOM, INC. (FORMERLY MCI WORLDCOM, INC.)

Intervenor

Thomas S. Lyle
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Regulatory Affairs Manager

Vitts Network, Inc.

77 Sundial Avenue

Manchester, NH 03103

phone: 603-656-8017

fax: 603-656-8100 

e-mail: tlyle@vitts.com

Intervenor

Donald C. Davis

Peggy Rubino

George S. Ford

Z-Tel Communications, Inc.

601 South Harbour Island Boulevard

Suite 220

Tampa, FL 33602

phone: 813-233-4615 (Davis)

813-233-4630 (Rubino, Ford)

fax: 813-233-4620 (Davis)

813-233-4623

e-mail: ddavis@z-tel.com; gford@z-tel.com; prubino@z-tel.com

Jonathan E. Canis, Esq.

Enrico C. Soriano, Esq.

Michael B. Hazzard, Esq.

Kelley, Drye & Warren LLP

1200 19th Street, N.W., Fifth Floor

Washington, D.C. 20036

phone: 202-955-9600

fax: 202-955-9792

e-mail:esoriano@kelleydrye.com; jcanis@kelleydrye.com; mhazzard@kelleydrye.com
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FOR: INTERMEDIA COMMUNICATIONS, INC.

FOR: Z-TEL COMMUNICATIONS, INC.

Intervenor 

Cameron F. Kerry, Esq.

Scott Samuels, Esq.

Mintz Levin Cohn Ferris Glovsky and Popeo, PC

One Financial Center

Boston, MA 02111

phone: 617-348-1612

fax: 617-542-2241

e-mail:cfkerry@mintz.com; ssamuels@mintz.com

FOR: GLOBAL NAPS, INC.

FOR: CORECOMM MASSACHUSETTS, INC.

FOR: NEXTLINK MASSACHUSETTS, INC.

Intervenors

FOR: NET2000 COMMUNICATIONS, INC.

Limited Participant

Eric J. Krathwohl, Esq.

Rich, May, Bilodeau & Flaherty, P.C.

294 Washington Street

Boston, MA 02108

phone: 617-556-3857

fax: 617-556-3889

e-mail:ekrathwohl@richmaylaw.com

FOR: ASSOCIATION OF COMMUNICATIONS ENTERPRISES (formerly TELECOMMUNICATIONS 
RESELLERS ASSOCIATION)

FOR: CTC COMMUNICATIONS CORP.

FOR: NETWORK PLUS, INC. 

Intervenors
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Russell M. Blau, Esq.

Eric Branfman, Esq.

Kevin Hawley, Esq.

Richard Rindler, Esq.

Swidler Berlin Shereff Friedman, LLP

3000 K Street, NW, Suite 300

Washington, DC 20007-5116

phone: 202-424-7500

202-424-7845 (Blau)

202-424-7845 (Rindler)

fax: 202-424-7645

e-mail:rmblau@swidlaw.com, ejbranfman@swidlaw.com, kmhawley@swidlaw.com, 
rmrindler@swidlaw.com

FOR: CHOICE ONE COMMUNICATIONS, INC.

FOR: CORECOMM MASSACHUSETTS, INC.

FOR: MGC COMMUNICATIONS, INC. (d/b/a/ MPOWER COMMUNICATIONS, INC.)

FOR: NORTHPOINT COMMUNICATIONS, INC.

FOR: RCN-BECOCOM, L.L.C.

FOR: VITTS NETWORKS, INC.

Intervenors

Scott Sawyer, Esq.

Conversent Communications of Massachusetts, LLC

222 Richmond Street

Suite 206

Providence, RI 02903

phone: 401-274-6383

fax: 401-351-6919 
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e-mail: ssawyer@conversent.com

Limited Participant

J. Joseph Lydon

Beacon Strategies

11 Beacon Street, Suite 1030

Boston, MA 02108

phone: 617-367-0711

fax: 617-367-6065

Limited Participant
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